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34 boats entered and 35 sailors (one doubled handed boat)
14 schools represented (St Peter’s, Hamilton Boys, Hillcrest High, Home Sch, Hauraki Plains College, Nga Taiataea Wharekura, Cambridge Middle, St John’s Coll, Hamilton Girls, Te Awamutu Coll, Cambridge High, Mercury Bay, Diocesan, St Peter’s Catholic), but only 2 schools had sufficiently large teams to be contenders for the trophy (St Peter’s: 110.6pts, Hamilton Boys: 97.5pts).
Scheduled for the Friday before the HYC Burnsco Regatta. One out of town family took the opportunity to sail both regattas. One comment from a teacher that a little later in the year would be easier for their school team.
Some positive feedback regarding the use of Hamilton Lake as a venue because it is more central to the region than Raglan. Spectators enjoyed the stadium racing aspect of the sailing with the finish line placed outside the club (including one tied finish). Sailors, team managers, and supporters all made good use of the club facilities. It was greatly appreciated being able to get out of the sun for periods of time.
The weather was fine barring a tiny sprinkle of rain mid-morning. Wind slow to come in, with no racing possible till after lunch. Breeze started NW then after race one quite quickly veered to N then NE. Wind strength never more that 8-10 kt and frequently less. Race 1 triangle at the western end of the lake, R2 and R3 windward leewards using the eastern end of the lake. Overall the race management was made quite difficult by the wind and we were fortunate to have enough patrol boat crew available to make rapid course changes. Despite these difficulties feedback on the race management was positive.
Some sailors probably used team strategy more than they should have given that is basically a fleet racing event rather than a team sailing event, and advice to sail to achieve your best individual result, should be included in next year’s event briefing if the racing is conducted the same way as the last few Burgess Regattas. Also the change to RR41 to have a single turn penalty was not adequately defined in the sailing instructions.
Better advertising may improve numbers. Having two older teenagers, Rose Jackson Liew and Harry Carter, to take over entertaining the masses with organised challenges while waiting for the wind to fill in was a great benefit. Sheridan Raynes generously made some trophies for fleet winners, a sportsmanship award was given to Harry Carter, and some spot prizes were given out by randomly picking a few names out.
One family brought a camper trailer to the event, and it may be sensible to seek approval from the city council to allow an overnight stay for future events. Given that the carpark is a no freedom camping zone, for this event the families that stayed used the clubhouse itself for accommodation.
Overall a successful event. If running the event in a similar manner next year, I would recommend using a central venue again, and make it a key priority to engage with the schools earlier to see if we can get some of the other schools in the region to bring full size teams (i.e. five or more sailors per team), and thought could be given to schools with large numbers of sailors to split their team into two teams.
